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July 29, 2011

To Whom it May Concern,

RE: ADB Engineering

Bard on the Beach Theatre Society highly recommends ADB Engineering as consultants for
temporary structure building projects. Sean Dingley and the entire team at ADB were
instrumental in ensuring that our newly manufactured 740 seat audience structure, our staging
elements and our temporary tent structures were designed to code and installed as such.

Their knowledge of the BC Building Codes and Vancouver Building By-laws, as well as how
these codes relate to codes overseas, was a great asset to our recent Venue upgrade project.  The
addition of ADB to our consultant team resulted in timely installation of our structures and
assurance that all building inspections would be passed without issue. This is especially
important to Bard on the Beach, and the entertainment industry as a whole, due to the fixed date

of Opening nights.

The personal service received from the ADB team created an excellent working relationship with
our project managers and site managers, alike. We will certainly be contracting ADB for our
future annual engincering services, as well as consulting with them on the engineering of our
new Studio stage structures set to open in 2013.

Sincerely,

Robert A. Barr
Managing Director
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